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St Ailbe’s School

Policy For One-To-One Teaching
At St Ailbe’s school it is our preference to use small groups to alleviate any child protection issues, however, if it is deemed appropriate for an individual, one-to-one teaching may be provided. St Ailbe’s school will weigh up the benefits of this against the possible disadvantages in relation to any child protection issue. 
Every effort should be made to ensure the protection of children and staff. It is crucial that clear boundaries are put in place and wherever possible one-to-one teaching will take place in a classroom with a clear glass panel and/or with the room door left open. 
If a child needs learning or other support (e.g. therapeutic support) on a one-to-one basis, parents will be advised of arrangements in place. 
Where there is a need to see a child in a one-to-one situation (e.g. learning support, special examination centres, tutor/year head interventions etc.), it is recommended that the teacher should be visible at all times through an open door and/or a clear glass panel.
It is recommended that if a teacher detains a student alone in a classroom the teacher should be visible at all times, either through an open door and/or a clear glass panel.
It is suggested that each teacher should read the schools guide titled:
“Recommended Teaching Guide for Teaching One-To-One”

Copies available on the school site under School Policies or a hard copy may be obtained from the schools

vice-principal or principal.
